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	LA Times Architectural Critic Visits MGLEE stations

The architectural critic for the Los Angeles Times today visited the new Eastside Extension of the Metro Gold Line to review the art and design of the stations and some other amenities. Staff from Construction and Metro Art rode along with the reporter to provide information, making stops at Mariachi Plaza, Soto and Atlantic stations. The critic expressed interest in other stops such as Little Tokyo/Arts District, Indiana, Pico/Aliso, Maravilla and the East LA Civic Center. A story will run later this week before the grand opening.

Media Inquiry: I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project


The Daily News has inquired about the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project. The project team has scheduled a community meeting at the Skirball Cultural Center next Thursday, November 19, 2009. Staff reported that the agency will brief the community on the project’s construction schedule, upcoming activities and traffic impacts for construction of the 10-mile High Occupancy Vehicle lane through the Sepulveda Pass. Contractors are currently working on a schedule to accelerate aspects the project. The start of construction will include, among other things, the narrowing of freeway lanes and shoulders, which could begin in December. Motorists will need to slow down and exercise caution while driving through the project area. The story is expected to run tomorrow.  

ARRA Funds for Workforce Development 
At a press conference held this morning by Mayor Villaraigosa, the Workforce Investment Board (WIB), and the Los Angeles Community College District (LACCD), the Mayor announced the release of $10.3 million of American Recovery Reinvestment Act (ARRA) Funds for training and workforce development for jobseekers. One of the programs highlighted was Metro's Bus Operator Bridge Program, which will receive funding from the ARRA funds. At the event, Bus Operator Alisa Allen from Division 8 in Chatsworth, and mother of eight, spoke about her experiences participating in the program. She was initially unsuccessful in completing the training for bus operator, and was referred to the Bus Operator Bridge program, where she learned study skills and other tools that helped her gain confidence and succeed in Metro's bus operator training.  

 

The event was held at LACCD's new, Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) certified "Van de Kamp" satellite campus. The “adaptive reuse” of the Van de Kamp building already is winning praise, and all of the construction is meeting high environmental standards. All of the structures are expected to meet LEED standards, the widely recognized designation for sustainability established by the U.S. Green Building Council. For more information, click here to review the Mayor's press release.
 

http://mayor.lacity.org/PressRoom/PressReleases/LACITYP_007189
 
EXPO Construction Notice 
This is the latest construction notice regarding the temporary closure of Halldale Avenue where it crosses the Exposition Right-of-Way (ROW) in the Mid-Corridor portion of the Expo Light Rail Line.

What:               

Temporary Street Closure for Storm Drain Installation

When:               

November 16, 2009 through December 3, 2009

Daytime work hours:  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Where:              

Halldale Avenue will be closed at the intersection with Exposition Boulevard, along the 

Exposition ROW. Halldale Avenue will remain open outside of construction hours.

Traffic Impacts:  

· No pedestrian or vehicular traffic will be allowed to cross the ROW by using Halldale Avenue during this construction activity.
· Southbound traffic on Halldale Avenue will be detoured to head westbound on Exposition Boulevard, make a u-turn at Western Avenue and then eastbound onto Exposition Boulevard.

· Flagmen and directional signage will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.

Advisories:     
Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times.  Please do not  

enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.
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